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Evesham Transport Stakeholder Group  Meeting Notes  
 
 

Meeting of 11 June 2018  
Held at the Evesham Hotel, Coopers Lane, Evesham, WR11 1DA 
 
 

Apologies: Councillor Anthony Hopkins 
 
Attendees: il Councillor Bradley Thomas, Wychavon District Council 
Councillor Frances Smith, Wychavon District Council Councillor Martin King, Wychavon District Council 
Councillor Mark Goodge, Evesham Town Council Councillor Jo Sandalls, Wychavon District Council 
Councillor Robert Raphael, Wychavon District Council Councillor Gerry O'Donnell, Wychavon District 
Council Phil Merrick, Wychavon District Council 
Shawn Riley, Wychavon District Council Gerry Davies, VECTA 
Brian Chilver, Vale of Evesham Civic Society Deborah Rolls, VECTA 
Clive Bostle, Ramblers 
Robin Walker, Cycle Evesham Vale 
 
Please note: many of the Councillors attending the meeting represent constituencies at more than one tier 
of Local Government; for simplicity, only one tier is set-out here. 
 

1. Introductions  
 
1.1 Attendees were asked to introduce themselves, and to raise the interests and concerns of the 
organisations they represent. Principal points raised were: 
 
There is a perception that nothing is being done and that suggestions (from members of the public) for 
making improvements to the traffic problems are ignored by Worcestershire County Council. There is a 
perception of 'aloofness' from Worcestershire County Council. 
 
There is a fear that businesses are leaving the town centre, with delays and journey-time unreliability for 
customers and businesses both cited as being contributory. It was suggested that detrimental effects on 
tourism also need to be considered. 
 
A view was expressed that the development of the Waitrose Supermarket has exacerbated matters by 
closing an alternative route to High Street. This was balanced 
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by the view that this alternative was seen by many as a 'rat-run', with the blight that is associated with such 
a term. 
 
The traffic survey results should be published. 
 
There was a suggestion that Worcestershire County Council "hasn't been forgiven" for the delays to the 
Abbey Bridge project. 
 
A concern was raised over the perceived danger of traversing the junction of Abbey Road/ Waterside/ 
Cheltenham Road/ Pershore Road. 
 
A pedestrian crossing on High Street has been requested but hasn't been progressed. 
 
A view was shared that there doesn't seem to be a rhythm to the congestion. 
 
There was a suggestion that roadworks are undertaken without enough advanced warning. 
 
There was a suggestion that the Town Council's "Evesham Town Plan" (which has recommendations on 
transport) should be considered. 
 
A concern was raised over the town's new housing, with the view that this is adding to frustration. 
 
It was suggested that, rather than seeking to road-build our way out of the problem, we should be 
encouraging people to change their transport habits, with walking, cycling and public transport the means to 
achieve this, and that such measures should form part of the short term package being worked on. 
 
There was a view that bus services could be improved: particularly for routes from the surrounding area 
and with regard to operating times (with the suggestion being that services start too late/ finish too early). It 
was further suggested that bus-service subsidies should be considered and that Worcestershire County 
Council should seek to 'co-operate' with the operators, as provided for in the Bus Ser

-
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The chevron parking on High Street was criticised, with the suggestion being that it ought to face the other 
way. 
 
Concern was raised over timescales. 
 
It was suggested that a particular focus should be to reduce the number of short trips undertaken in private 
motor cars. 
 
1.2 Post Meeting actions arising from/ responses to comments made in section 1.1: 
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